# Durham Herald-Sun [1]

## **Durham Herald-Sun**

by Maie El-Sourady, 2006 Additional research provided by Philip McFee.



Durham Herald-Sun building, 1951. Image from Archive.org. [2] The *Durham Herald-Sun* traces its roots to 1894, when three staff members of the struggling *Durham Daily Globe-* Zeb Council, W. W. Thompson, and a <u>printer [3]</u> named Gates- started a new paper called the *Durham Globe-Herald*, releasing the first issue on 15 Oct. 1894. A few weeks later the men bought a printing outfit from W. Whitaker, from whom they previously had rented a press. The small operation was fragile and, to give it some financial stability, a flat weekly price of five cents was suggested by Joe H. King, who actively joined the operation on 13 Nov. 1894 (although he had advised the original trio from the beginning of the project). The collection of that fee kept the paper afloat when many other <u>newspapers [4]</u> succumbed to the tumultuous economic times

In January 1895 the paper became a morning daily and the name was changed from the Durham Globe-Herald to the Morning Herald, as it remained until 1919. On 8 Feb. 1895 Thompson sold his interest to Edward Tyler Rollins, and the newly formed King and Rollins Company assumed direction of the paper. In the partnership, Rollins primarily handled finances and King attended to editorial and journalistic matters. As coverage broadened and circulation increased, the paper's operations were repeatedly moved to more suitable locations. Eventually a building specifically designed to meet the needs of the Morning Herald was completed in 1906.

The budding publication likely could find no better locale than <u>Durham</u> [5] at the beginning of the twentieth century. Circulation grew with the vast influx of people to the area, stemming from the Duke family's relocation of <u>Trinity College</u> [6] to Durham in 1892 and the expansion of local businesses, be it the flourishing <u>tobacco industry</u> [7] or successful companies like the <u>North Carolina Mutual Life Insurance Corporation</u> [8], founded in 1899. As the future paper of record for a county on the rise, the *Morning Herald* acquired a vital social and political voice in the community. Technological advances also accounted for the escalating readership. As the paper grew, opportunities developed for the purchase of more advanced equipment, such as the Linotype. The Linotype, which could set an entire line of print on a metal slug and was operated by a keyboard that resembled a typewriter, so increased efficiency that it made the employment of full-time workers a necessity.

In 1917, a few months before his death, King retired and sold his shares in King and Rollins ted ward Rollins [9] and Carl C. Council [10], who had started in the Herald as a courier and eventually rose through the ranks to the position of circulation manager in 1921. In April 1918 the King and Rollins Company formed a corporation. In August 1919 it obtained an Associated Press franchise, and on 5 Oct. 1919 the Morning Herald became the Durham Morning Herald.

1

| A  | DIE  | DGE  | OF   | CIII   | חמם  | DT   |
|--|--|--|--|--|--|--|
| A  |  | UUC  |  | OIL  |  | ni   |
|  | A STATE OF THE REAL PROPERTY.  |  |  |  |  |  |
|  |  | T  | O OU   | IR   |  |  |
| _  | www.vee.y  |  |  |  |  |  |
| mil  | ЮШ   |  |  | DAL  | IARI   | TC   |
|  | IRH.   |  | MIP  |  | IAN  | 13   |
| 1023   |  |  |  |  |  |  |
|  |  | unity strongly   |  |  |  |  |
|  |  | , motels, restau<br>out regard to rai  |  |  |  |  |
|  |  | do so now wou  |  |  |  |  |
|  | ts residents.  |  |  | 1000   |  | CONTRACTOR OF THE PARTY OF THE  |
|  |  | ts, are entitled   |  |  |  |  |
|  |  | cordingly, we<br>chants who ser  |  |  |  |  |
|  | Name Annual Contract of the Owner, where   | trime.   | 200  |  | DWIN   | 2002.70  |
| STATE OF THE PARTY OF T   | Total Control  | from Fee   | Thomas at  | EIE EIE  | *****  | -  |
| A district   | TO STATE OF  | In the same  | To the term of the |  | Him.   | T Sales  |
| And the Co.  | PARTY CONTRACTOR   | THE PARTY  | Total San  |  | 100 0 000<br>100 000 1 000   | The same   |
|  | Francisco Company Comp | The state of the s | 2772   | HILL   | 100  | ELL  |
| 7.77   | Print Street   | Section Products   | to a book to the   | PART SHAPE WHEN  | to the back  | 202  |
| The same of the sa   | THE R PERSON   | No River Land  | Bridge Village   | D. A Dr. Carry Street, and a second street, and a s   | Property of the last of the la |  |
| to A feet  |  | to 8 to he made  | State of Sta | 11000  | Day Selection of the Control of the  | 1.000  |
|  | STREET STREET  | 10 1 to 10 t | To the same of the | Distance.  | 20 4 50 per 1 mans   | ion-   |
|  | Se tops  | Total Control  | Street Land  | Section 200  | Total State  | Trailer.   |
|  | to \$ time \$ time of times<br>that times  | to 8 the life break in   | Mari S. Sans   | tot for the property of the party of the par   | 2 1 10 mar ( )   | The second   |
| Control from   | State of State   | Tot A dollar<br>State a delican  | No tar<br>Nova tras  | Service Control  | Street & Street  | W. S. Str., Joseph Street, etc., or or other party of the last of  |
| Ort. A Description of the Control of   | in the second  | State Court  St 4 Vic Sear Victor  Color V Sear  Color V S | A LOWER  | a V house  | 200  | THE R. LEWIS CO., LANSING, LAN |
| to \$ 50 course binations  | T-1 T-100  | Salter & Printer<br>Salter & States  | The Part   | Second Season  | State Chical<br>State State  | Service of Street  |
| Burgo Brown<br>In classic Brown  | ten con  | State P Case   | Description of the control of the co | in their   | Track<br>The same  | the Administration of the Owner Widow  |
| maria di America   | S. O. Carlot   |  | D. S. St. Long S. Popular  | 10 to  |  | The Real Property lies   |
| man Bridge<br>on Bridge  | Dr. American Communication of the Communication of Commun | Service Communication of the C | Barto I Brade  | To the state of th   | No. 1 Section 1  | Street Street  |
| Party S. Brown   | TO A STATE OF THE PARTY OF THE  | See 5 hours  | in the related   | Top & Star   | to come it become  | mark down  |
| to All to Service of the Service of  | the lates  | THE STREET   | Total Annual S   | thorn from \$1.<br>It from from  | State Street Lane  | no d d dome<br>on d d dome<br>dome d dome<br>dome d dome<br>do de do dome<br>do de do de dome<br>do de do dome<br>do de do dome<br>do de do dome<br>do do do do dome<br>do do d  |
| THE REAL PROPERTY.   | to see t d hou.  | The State of the S | Add to the   | 111111   | St. In Concession,   | See Street of Person   |
| P. S. Phys. Lett. 5, Street,   |  | Product to Section   | Per S. Train   | Motor I Annie<br>Mare baile<br>In a per form home<br>cont of the<br>internal control by<br>Inc. and the<br>inc. an | No. o See  | man bear   |
| S. Sauce   | In A Temple In Tele  | The State N. Coll.   | to be  | totale server from   | No. 2 is described   | 2 to 800   |
| Linkson.   | DEPT. NO.  | Street Care  |  | Street Committee   | 7.72   | 1011   |
|  | Total and  |  | 217 41-  | in v a ma  | 11000  | Trial State States   |
| Dr. & Str. C. str. Street.   | to division to the same  | D & De Annie   | 1000000  | in a par when I would  | Street   Moreone<br>Street & Street  | The State  |
| the Parket   |  | and have & more  | 10.00  | in a factor of the state of the   | Section 2 Comp.  | Street P. Phone  |
| in a termination of the control of t   |  | No. of Concession, Name of Street, or other party of the Concession, Name of Street, or other party of the Concession, Name of | 2 / St. 100 / St | State of Sta   | No. 2 is Secured to the Control of t | To A SECOND PROPERTY.  |
| to A die & Text Section  | Service American   | In Side Street Street  | the same of the last   | Track States   | No. of the   | Total Section  |
| C LO LAND THE  | to those to had.   | To the same  | Section Control Con-   | Committee  | tion from Section  | To A St. St. Steam   |
| Special Street   | Of Section 25 Section 25 Section 2 S | Total Control  | CONTRACTOR   | man final  | the block land   | No. Person   |
|  | the Person is Nove.  | See Comment  | THE PARTY OF   | Street Printers  | to a control of the c | the A Super  |
| AND THE PERSON NAMED IN  | Sale V February  | In the same departs  | DIRECTO  | Imme Farm  On the Park  On the Farm  On the  |  | FEET 2 100   |
|  |  | F. S. Seiner   | The Sale Street  | to fine  | of a local division.   | Total and the  |
| American<br>La Communication<br>La | cons & Special   |  |  |  |  |  |
| Amen St. Store  1. S. Saular  2. Saular  3. Saular  4. Saular  5. Saular  6. Saular   | COLUMN TOWNS   | T. S. Charleson Co. S.  | De la Contraction de la Contra | STATE OF THE STATE   | Service Community Communit |  |

Front page of the Durham Herald Sun. [11]The *Durham Morning Herald* obtained its local rival, the *Durham Sun*, in 1929. The *Sun* moved to the *Herald*'s headquarters and began to use the name *Herald-Sun*. Although the two papers were published and managed in the same building, they maintained separate editorial staffs. The work of the *Herald* and the *Sun* remained a significant factor in promoting the continued growth of Durham, which, with the presence of <u>Duke University</u> [12] and Duke Hospital, became known as the "City of Medicine." The papers became central news and information sources for <u>Durham</u> [13], <u>Orange</u> [14], and <u>Chatham</u> [15] Counties, which would enjoy substantial growth in population later in the century.

On 22 July 1931 Rollins died and left his three-fourths interest in the Herald and the Sun in trust and the positions of publisher and president to Carl Council. The papers continued to expand, purchasing Durham's primary news radio outlet WDNC in 1936 and maintaining it for almost two decades. Despite its diversified business dealings, the newspaper remained a family institution. At Council's death on 29 Jan. 1964, Steed Rollins, son of the late Edward Rollins, became publisher and president.

In December 1981 Steed Rollins announced his retirement and turned over his positions to his brother Edward T. Rollins Jr., but Steed remained chairman of the board until his death in November 1985. Edward retired in 1988, passing his duties as publisher and president on to Richard J. Kaspar, who had taken a vice presidential position in the organization in November 1987. On 1 Jan. 1991 the *Durham Morning Herald* and the *Durham Sun* merged to form the *Durham Herald-Sun*. William E. N. Hawkins remained executive editor, and Carlton Harrell, editor of the *Sun* before the papers merged, became associate editor of the *Herald-Sun*. Kaspar oversaw the merger and continued as publisher and president until his death in 1995.

The *Durham Herald-Sun* has occupied an odd niche in the state's communications market. Although in the early 2000s it boasted a daily circulation of more than 50,000, it barely made the top ten highest circulating newspapers in North Carolina. Durham's proximity to Raleigh puts the *Herald-Sun* in direct competition with its powerful neighbor, the *Raleigh News and Observer* [16]-a geographic factor not present in Charlotte [17], Greensboro [18], Fayetteville [19], or any other relatively insulated towns with major papers. As a result of this proximity, the 150,000-plus circulating *News and Observer* tallies numerous subscriptions in Wake [20], Durham, and Orange Counties. Nevertheless, the *Herald-Sun* maintains a significant readership by focusing on local interest stories, especially in Durham and Orange Counties, including regular coverage of popular competitive sports at Duke University and the University of North Carolina at Chapel Hill[21].

The *Durham Herald-Sun* was one of the few remaining independent dailies in the state until December 2004, when the Rollins family sold the paper to the Paxton Media Group, a Kentucky company started in 1896. The *Herald-Sun* and its approximately 350 employees became Paxton's 29th paper, as well as its largest.

## References:

L. S. Laprade, "Morning Herald Had Modest Start," Durham Morning Herald, 15 Oct. 1934.

"Rollins Retiring from Newspaper," Durham Morning Herald, 5 Dec. 1981.

Thad Stem Jr., The Tar Heel Press (1973).

#### **Additional Resources:**

Durham Herald-Sun official website: http://www.heraldsun.com/ [22]

"Durham - Herald." The E.S.C. Quarterly 9. No. 1-2. Winter-Spring 1951. p.24. <a href="https://digital.ncdcr.gov/Documents/Detail/e.s.c.-quarterly-1951-winter-spring-v.9-no.1-2/4239121">https://digital.ncdcr.gov/Documents/Detail/e.s.c.-quarterly-1951-winter-spring-v.9-no.1-2/4239121</a> (accessed September 6, 2012).

Dixon, Wyatt Thomas.. How times do change: a series of sketches of Durham and her citizens Durham, N.C.: Central Carolina Pub. 1987.

Moore, Harold E. The Herald-Sun 1819-2004. [24] Durham NC: H. Moore. 2005.

Skalski, Ginny. "My journalist heart breaks a little more as The Durham Herald-Sun moves copy desk to Kentucky" Ginny from the Blog (blog). August 13, 2011. <a href="http://ginnyskal.com/2011/08/13/my-journalist-heart-breaks-a-little-more-as-the-durham-herald-sun-moves-copy-desk-to-kentucky/1251">http://ginnyskal.com/2011/08/13/my-journalist-heart-breaks-a-little-more-as-the-durham-herald-sun-moves-copy-desk-to-kentucky/1251</a>

### **Image Credits:**

"Renovated and modern home of the *Durham Herald-Sun* papers. Recently acquired annex to the right houses Business and Circulation Departments. Engraving Department occupies a fourth floor at the rear." *The E.S.C. Quarterly* 9. No. 1-2. Winter-Spring 1951. p.24-25. <a href="https://archive.org/stream/escquarterlyv912nort#page/n29/mode/2up">https://archive.org/stream/escquarterlyv912nort#page/n29/mode/2up</a> (accessed September 11, 2012).

"Newspaper Section, Accession #: H.2011.91.1 [11]." Durham, N.C. 1963. North Carolina Museum of History.

#### Subjects:

Newspapers and magazines [26]

Authors:

El-Sourady, Maie [27] McFee, Philip [28]

Origin - location:

Durham [29]

From:

Encyclopedia of North Carolina, University of North Carolina Press. [30]

1 January 2006 | El-Sourady, Maie; McFee, Philip

Source URL: https://www.ncpedia.org/durham-herald-sun

#### Links

[1] https://www.ncpedia.org/durham-herald-sun [2] https://archive.org/stream/escquarterlyv912nort#page/n29/mode/2up [3] https://www.ncpedia.org/printing [4] https://www.ncpedia.org/printing [4] https://www.ncpedia.org/printing [4] https://www.ncpedia.org/turnity-college [7] https://www.ncpedia.org/turnity-college [7] https://www.ncpedia.org/tobacco [8] https://www.ncpedia.org/north-carolina-mutual-life-insuranc [9] https://www.ncpedia.org/biography/rollins-edward-tyler-sr [10] https://www.ncpedia.org/biography/council-carl-c-carlyle [11] http://collections.ncdcr.gov/RediscoveryProficioPublicSearch/Showltem.aspx?193032+ [12] https://www.ncpedia.org/duke-university [13] https://www.ncpedia.org/geography/durham [14] https://www.ncpedia.org/geography/orange [15] https://www.ncpedia.org/geography/chatham [16] https://www.ncpedia.org/raleigh-news-and-observer [17] https://www.ncpedia.org/geography/charlotte [18] https://www.ncpedia.org/greensboro-0 [19] https://www.ncpedia.org/fayetteville-0 [20] https://www.ncpedia.org/geography/wake [21] https://www.ncpedia.org/university-north-carolina-chapel-hi [22] https://www.heraldsun.com/ [23] https://digital.ncdcr.gov/Documents/Detail/e.s.c.-quarterly-1951-winter-spring-v.9-no.1-2/4239121 [24] https://www.worldcat.org/oclc/213299826 [25] http://ginnyskal.com/2011/08/13/my-journalist-heart-breaks-a-little-more-as-the-durham-herald-sun-moves-copy-desk-to-kentucky/ [26] https://www.ncpedia.org/category/subjects/newspapers [27] https://www.ncpedia.org/category/authors/el-sourady-maie [28] https://www.ncpedia.org/category/authors/mcfee-philip [29] https://www.ncpedia.org/category/origin-location/piedmont-8 [30] https://www.ncpedia.org/category/entry-source/encyclopedia-